The Beetown monthly meeting was held on August 10th, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer, and Gary Mumm, Treasurer Susan Mumm, Clerk Lisa Ellis, and Dillin. Residents at Large where: Dave and Teresa Moris, Kurt and Jen Wehrle, Dale and Sharon Bontreger, Kathy Breuer, Mark and Cindy Hoehne, Bonnie White.

The meeting was opened by Chairman Darwin Anderson.  The agenda was posted on the Town Website, USPS, Feed Mill and at the Town Hall.

Residents: Dave Moris and Jen Wehrle talked extensively on the wind turbines possibly coming into the area. Would like area townships to adopt a health and safety ordinance to protect land owners and residents. Will talk to Ben Woods and invite him to the next meeting. 
Kathy Breuer scheduled a fall funday for September 30th. 
Mark Hoehne would like to rent the hall Sunday mornings for his church services starting September 17th, 11:00 til noon. We will need to come up with a monthly or yearly rent fee. A motion was made a seconded to approve. 

Patrolman’s report: Before listing the International plow truck, Dillin would like to swap out the tires and rims, keeping the better set for the other plow truck. 

Clerk’s report: Lisa read the minutes and list of paid bills which amounted to $142,878.82 and deposits of $13,051.66. A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve.  

Treasurers report: Sue read the treasurers report. As of July 31st, there was a balance of $123,512.43. A motion was made and seconded to approve.

Painting of the salt shed. The guy who was going to come to meeting never showed up. Darwin will call Evans again. 

Hall Cleaner. Brenda Roesch gave her notice and we will begin looking for someone else. 

An operators license was approved for a bartender at Valley Pub. 

New Business: Pipestone called and asked us to install a 24” culvert and they will pay for it. 
Schmitz Sanitation will pump out old bathroom at the park and then we can tear it down and fill in the hole. 
Charlie Wamsley will allow us to fix the ditch in the quarry on Krogman Lane. 

The monthly meeting for next month was set for September 7th at 6pm. 

A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 7:26pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made, seconded and carried on: September 7th to approve the minutes as read.

